
  

 

MARCH 29, 2020 

THE GATEKEEPER’S RECORD 

This Week 

 
All church services and events have 
been cancelled until further notice. 

HERE AND NOW AT ST. PETER’S 

 

GLENN WALCK WOULD LIKE TO THANK everyone for their prayers and 

cards during his recent treatments.  “Doctors treat you, God heals you.” 

“O give thanks unto the lord, for He is good and  

His mercy endures forever.” 

 

CHURCH AND SCHOOL PICNIC—At the annual congregational meeting, 

the Congregation approved having a Church and School Picnic on Sun-

day, June 7, contingent on someone volunteering to chair the picnic.  If 

you are interested in being in charge of the picnic and finding a volunteer 

committee to run it, please see Tim Walck.  

 

SUMMER OUTDOOR SERVICE AND POTLUCK—  There is an outdoor 

service planned for Sunday, July 12, and it is desired to have a potluck 

lunch following the service.  In order for the potluck lunch to happen, we 

need a volunteer to chair a committee to coordinate it, set up and clean 

up.  If you are interested, please see Pastor Tom, Tim Walck or an El-

der.  Thank you.  

 

DAILY SCRIPTURE READINGS FOR MARCH are on the website. 

 

DEVOTIONAL BOOKS are in the old school entrance if you would like to 

pick one up there. 

 

THRIVENT CHOICE DOLLARS—Are you a member of Thrivent Financial 

who is eligible to direct Choice Dollars?  Choice Dollars charitable outreach 

funds can make a world of difference to our school and/or church.  Direct-

ing Choice Dollars is easy.  Go to Thrivent.com/thriventchoice to learn 

more or call 800-847-4836 and say “Thrivent Choice” after the prompt.  

You have until March 31 to direct Choice Dollars. 

 

LIVE STREAM OF CHURCH SERVICES can be accessed online at 

https://stpetersanbornny.freeonlinechurch.com/live.  Due to the Gover-

nor’s most recent order, and until further notice, the live stream will be 

only the pastor’s sermon and prayers.   

 

ST. PETER’S SCHOOL 

 

BOX TOPS FOR EDUCATION— All the proceeds from this collection di-

rectly benefit the students at St. Peter’s.  Remember, you can scan your 

receipts using the Box Top app or you can send your receipts to school 

and Mrs. Scibetta will scan them.  She is currently collecting any physical 

box tops you may have as long as they have a date of 3/1/2020 or af-

ter.  Thanks for helping our school get what it needs!  Any questions 

should be directed to Mrs. Scibetta. 

FIFTH SUNDAY IN LENT 

 

S 
 

St. Peter’s Evangelical Lutheran Church  6167 Walmore Road  Sanborn, N.Y. 14132 

Website:  www.stpetersanborn.com       Telephone # 716-731-4433 

 
Next Week 
 
 
All church services and events have 
been cancelled until further notice. 
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IN EVERYTHING GIVE THANKS! 

OUR RESPONSE TO THE LORD FOR HIS MANY  BLESSINGS 

 

ATTENDANCE        CURRENT GIVING   NEEDED EACH WEEK   OVER/SHORT     

3/1      137                   $5,801               $5,880.62                -$79.62 

3/4        43                       $92 

3/8      134                   $6,176               $5,880.62                +$295 

3/11      47                      $111 

3/15     106                   $2,916               $5,880.62              -$2,964.62 

3/22 (live stream)          $2,070           $5,880.62              -$3,810.62             

Save the Date: 

 

No services or events scheduled 

at this time until further notice. 

 

 

St. Peter’s Evangelical 

Lutheran Church  

6167 Walmore Road 

Sanborn, NY 14132 

 

 

Visit our Websites: 
Church 

www.stpetersanborn.com 

School 

www.discoverstpeters.org 
 

 

Contact us: 

Pastor Tom Thorstad 

990-6244 

Facebook:  https://

www.facebook.com/

revtom.thorstad 

 

Church Office 

Ruth Pirinelli 

731-4433 

E-Mail:  

office@stpetersanborn.com  

 

School Office 

Linda Hasley   

731-4422                 

E-Mail: 

stpetersanborn@roadrunner.com 
 

All calendar dates should 

be cleared through the  

respective office. 
 

Articles for publication 

in the Gatekeeper must 

be submitted to Ruth by  

Wed at 9 a.m. 

SCHOOL ROOF - Approved Amount $9,500 

If you wish to donate, please mark your offering envelope “School Roof.” 

DONATIONS AS OF 3/22/2020    $1,257.16 

We continue to pray for the following: 

Chuck Cederman       Harold Haseley April L.  

Britt Gamache  Lester Walck            Dave Tober  

Jay Zimmerman         Bill Bullwinkle          Mark Lendway          

Jean Haseley             Jon Beutel               Pastor Gamache 

Gilbert Walck             Ralph DeVantier       Melvin Pfohl 

Lori Haseley (St. James)   

Serving in the Military 

Nate Allen             James Garavaglia     Jillian Kelkenberg     

Phillip Messina            Seth Spitler             Ben Thorstad               

Brandon Ward            Jeremy Ditto            N.F. Air Base          

Justin DeVantier 

Those in Nursing Homes and Shut Ins 

Edna Walck                Paul Greinert              Nora Hingle               

Janice Wick 
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